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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
 Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 
E-mail: friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 

 

Beginners Acrylic Painting is one of the newest classes at Nord-Bridge. The centre had a lot of membership feedback 
on a beginner level acrylic paint class, so when Nord-Bridge heard of art instructor Gordon Perret, we knew he would 

be a great  asset to our Nord-Bridge members. Gordon Perret (pictured center, above), has had many years of       
experience teaching art to all ages from children to seniors, working at Fort Macleod Allied Arts and various rural 

schools. Sign up for the next Monday morning Beginners Acrylic Paint class in the new year and you won’t regret it! 

December 2022 
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Another year has flown by! Nord-
Bridge is a busy place with more and 
more people joining our friendly  
centre. Our new five-year plan will 
have to address how we can best 
serve the needs of our membership. 
David Ng reported at our General 
Members Meeting that we have 1452 members which 
is equal to the numbers we had pre-Covid. 
Winter has come early this year so the Christmas 
shopping spree should help the retailers. I know in 
years with a late fall and no snow, it is hard to get into 
the Christmas spirit. I missed the opportunity to put up 
our Christmas lights before the snowstorm. 
On November 9th Ingrid and I were fortunate to be able 
to attend the Policeman’s 
Ball at the Coast Hotel.  
Lethbridge police chief  
Shahin Mehdizadeh  
attended our Gala and was 
so generous. David thought 
it would be nice to return the 
favor by sending representa-
tives from Nord-Bridge. 
Constable Shawn Davis who 
visits Nord-Bridge the     
second Wednesday of each 
month was the MC and he did an excellent job. 
The Lethbridge Herald had good coverage of our    
November 11 Remembrance Day services here in 
Lethbridge. It was great to see that Bill Craik who 
served with the Loyal Edmonton Regiment, attended 
the event. I heard that Bill still golfs regularly at Picture 
Butte.  Not bad for a 100-year-old Veteran of WWII. 
As I write this note we are enjoying the mountain 
scenery in Elkford and getting in a little hiking in the 
snow before the December rush of 
Christmas. Stay safe, stay warm and 
phone a friend for coffee. 
Our Christmas Luncheon is sold out! 
If you don’t have a ticket, you can still 
enjoy a mini Christmas lunch for $10, 
or soup and a sandwich on December 
9th starting at 11:30am in the Multi-
Purpose Hall. 
“Kindness is like snow - it beautifies 
everything it covers” ~Kahlil Gibran   

George Berg, 

Board President  

Welcome  to  27 New Members! 
We are happy to have you here!  

Nord-bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership open to all seniors age 
55 plus. Associate Membership for 
younger individuals whose spouse is 
over 55 and a member. 
Membership Renewal: $50 

Rhonda Hamilton  Bob Audet 

Vi Osachoff  Yvonne Audet 

Robert Friesen  Tom Ivins 

Lori Friesen  Art Sanford 

Joy Lawson  Shirley Sanford 

Vern Hinton  Alvin Kolibar 

Beth Hinton  Gayle Kolibar 

Irene Revelle  Twyla Simpson 

Robin Camp  Harvey Nikkle 

Sharron Schornagel 

David Schornagel 

Les Deacon-Rogers 

Sandi Deacon-Rogers 

5 Anonymous 
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Executive Director’s  
Report 
Let the festive holiday season begin! 
I absolutely love the atmosphere here at 
Nord-Bridge during the month of Decem-
ber - the decorations, trees, festive music 
and cheerful faces all around. Be sure to 
take in our Winter Wonderland on       
December 16. For more details please 
see page 16. Ashley has coordinated dozens of volunteers 
to “Deck the Halls” for this event.  
Last month I wrote about Nord-Bridge’s request for opera-
tional funding from the City. On November 17th I returned 
to City Council to answer questions from councillors about 
our funding request. Councillors Ryan Parker and Jenn 
Schmidt-Rempel co-sponsored the resolution that recom-
mended City Council amend the 2023 – 2026 Operating 
Budget to include our funding request. After addressing 
questions and concerns about Nord-Bridge’s commercial 
tenant(s) revenues; we were approved unanimously for 
$75,000 per year in each of the four years in the budget 
cycle of 2023 – 2026. Councillors Parker and Schmidt-
Rempel had originally proposed that the funding request 
be included in taxation; however it was amended to come 
from the Municipal Revenue Stabilization Reserve as a one
-time allocation.  

As we close out the year, I 
would like to highlight we are 
nearing our highest membership 
total since 2005. At the time of 
writing this article we had 1,467 
members for 2022. We are only 
10 memberships away from 
eclipsing our 2005 membership 
banner year. I have a good feel-
ing we will have no problems 
attaining 10+ additional mem-
bers this month. To each and 
every member of Nord-Bridge I 
thank you for your continued 
support and patronage of our 
programs, services and dining. 
Without our faithful membership 
support we would not be where 
we are today.  
 

Wishing everyone a Happy       
Holiday season.  

 

  

Executive Director 

 

David Ng 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 
Nord-Bridge is a proud Member of the Alberta  

Association of Seniors Centres. 

Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for 
program information, photos, 
videos, newsletters, and more. 

facebook.com/
nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

FROM THE FRONT COVER:  

Beginning in March we have 

started to highlight various  

recreation programs  

throughout our building on the 

front page of our newsletters. 

We hope to provide more aware-

ness of what programs Nord-

Bridge has to offer and what 

awesome things each program  

contributes to Nord-Bridge! 

Year Members 

2022 1467 

2021 1205 

2020 1285 

2019 1452 

2018 1427 

2017 1382 

2016 1356 

2015 1310 

2014 1348 

2013 1322 

2012 1293 

2011 1270 

2010 1125 

2009 1087 

2008 1160 

2007 1340 

2006 1453 

2005 1477 

2004 1458 

2003 1386 

2002 1177 

2001 888 
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Executive Committee 
President:           George Berg 
Vice- President: Helen Gepneris 
Treasurer:     Harry Fischer 
Secretary:     Anne Pauls 
Past President:    Pat Santa 
 
Board of Directors: 
First year 
Randy Butterwick 
Judy Cartwright 
Anita Hamilton 
 
Second Year 
Doreen Smid 
Vacant 
Lorrie Vos 
 
Third Year 
Donalda Stock 
Richard Tamkin 
Mike Bennett 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director     David Ng 
Financial Administrator   Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator    Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator   Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator    Maria Lisun 
Wellness Coordinator/ Outreach  Melanie Hillaby 
Office Administrator/ Outreach  Erin Bates 
Dining Room / Kitchen Assistant  Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Team Member    Bety Castillo 
Kitchen Team Member    Ken Mohammed 
Kitchen Team Member                     Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/ Custodian  Marco Escobar 
Newsletter Editor    Cindy Dykstra 

Nord-Bridge meetings  
reminder 
Monthly 
Outreach Committee : First  
Monday (Sept -June) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings: Second 
Wednesday 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wednesday of Month (Feb, 
May, Sept, Nov) 
Annually 
Annual General Meeting: First 
Wed of March 9:30am 

General Member Meeting: First 
Wed of November 9:30am 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi.  To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions?  Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

        User ID:  NB-Members 
        Password:  befriendly    
       (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

  WIN CASH AT NORD-BRIDGE! 
DAILY 50/50 DRAW 

Nord-Bridge hosts a Daily 50/50 Draw to help raise much 
needed funds.  Half of the proceeds go to the Centre.  
Members may enter for other members and you do not 
need to be present to win. 
 
 

IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE YOU MUST: 

 

1.   Hold a current REGULAR, ASSOCIATE 
      or LIFE Membership. 
2. Cost to play is 25¢. 
3. Draws are made at 12:15 p.m.    
4. After the draw, members may sign  
          in for the next day’s draw.         

    
RECENT WINNERS 

October 28th - Harry Fischer $22.50 
 

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a “Monthly 50/50 Toonie Draw” on the 
third or fourth Friday of each month.  Members do not 
have to be present to win.  The Nord-Bridge share of  
proceeds is dedicated to Programming. 
 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning!   

RECENT WINNER  
November 25th - Shirley Boychuk $345 

Next Draw December 23                          
(4th Friday of each month) 

 
MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW  

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws are earmarked to assist 
with sound system and AV costs in the building.       

 
RECENT WINNERS 

Oct. 31 - Earl Hall $67 & Gord Matthews $67 
Nov. 7 - Gord Zacher $47 & Alan Stalker $47 

Nov. 14 - Doreen Smid $61 & Bill Verhoeven $61 
 Nov. 21 - Wencil Sala $65 & John Poirier $65 

Nov. 28 - Sandy Fischer $56 & Patty Moyer $56 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers and Patrons. 
  Thanks also to Helen Gepneris for  

selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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NORD-BRIDGE BUILDING FUND  
RECENT DONORS 

 
Marilynn Heaton - $200; Sandra and Harry 
Fischer - $50; Faye Ward - $50; Sumi and Joe 
Tomiyama - $100; Paul Zalesak - $100; Jackie 
Young - $500; Anne Pauls $100; Tim and June 
Greenlee - $100; Anonymous - $150; Anony-
mous - $90; Anonymous - $50 (in memory of 
June Cameron) 
 
NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 
 

Cumulative proceeds from Jan 1, 2022 
through Dec 31, 2022:  $10156.00 
 
 
BUILDING FUND UPDATE:  
    

WATCH FOR UPDATES IN  
JANUARY, 2023! 

Thanks to George Berg 
for continuing to  

volunteer and fix the 
microphone, music and 

sound system in our  
programming rooms! 
~Nord-Bridge staff 
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Happy Holidays from all the staff at Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre!  
We wish you a very Merry Christmas and a Happy and Healthy 2023! 
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Attention Card Players: 
-Bid Euchre will now be played every Wednesday in the Dunford Diner Annex at 1:00pm. 

-Cribbage  will now be played every Friday in the West Community Room at 12:45pm. 
-Contract Bridge will now be played every Monday & Friday  in the Dunford Diner Annex at 1:00pm. 

University of Lethbridge  
Nursing Students 

 
Thank you for participating in our health fair and       

educational sessions during our time here at            
Nord-Bridge! We had a great time meeting everyone 

and participating in the activities here.  
We want to specifically thank the staff here at         

Nord-Bridge for helping us and the vendors that came 
to our health fair!  

We hope to continue our partnership with the           
Nord-Bridge community in the future! 

Have a safe and healthy holiday season! 
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*NOTICE: Due 
to supply chain 
issues, some 
menu items 

may be        
unavailable 

Thank you to our U of L nursing      
students for all your hard work        

organizing our annual Health Fair! 
Thanks also to the vendors who       

participated and to everyone who came 
out to learn about health and wellness! 
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Seniors System Navigator  
5 Great Ways for Seniors to Relax During the Holiday Season 
1.  Watch Sports 
Some seniors are hard core American football fans and others love soccer or hockey. It’s all up to the senior what 
sport they enjoy. Whatever your favourite team, get a warm cozy blanket inside your home this holiday season and 
watch a couple of games. Most of all, crack open a cold beverage and cheer on your favourite team. 
2.  Invite your children and grandchildren over to your home. 
How many of you have children or grandchildren? Invite them over for the holidays for a homecooked meal and 
beverages. If it is cold outside snuggle all together under a warm blanket and watch a Christmas movie. It’s best to book in advance 
because younger families tend to get busy. Also, you could take everyone out for a holiday dinner to their favourite restaurant. 
3.  Play Games 
Playing board games is a classic holiday activity. Every year try and buy a new game and play it with your family, friends or spouse. 
Try: -Scattergories 
 -TaBOO 
 -Christmas Jeopardy Game 
 -Yahtzee 
4.  Try and decorate your home with a winter theme. 
During the holiday season it is time to redecorate your home in a winter theme. Experiment with a variety of candles, lights and  
colourful ornaments. 
5.  Take a relaxing walk when the wind is not blowing. 
When the weather is nice, try and go for a walk at the Helen Schuler Coulee Center. It is relaxing outside and it’s a great way to get 
some fresh air plus exercise. Please remember to dress appropriately and to wear proper footwear. 
These are 5 suggestions how seniors can relax and make the most of the 2022/23 holiday season. Take your time and have FUN with 
each other!   

Charlene Kocken – BA, BSW, RSW, Seniors System Navigator 
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The Sock It To ‘Em campaign, lead by Gail   
Petrie and Charlene Kocken, is collecting NEW 
pairs of socks to be donated to local charities 
and those less fortunate for Christmas. Gail’s 
grandchildren, Alexia and Chase Petrie, have 
helped out by creating this huge collection 
box! You can bring your sock donations to 
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SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 
WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
 

PHONE:  403-327-
4145    

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue 
South 

Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  
 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practition-

Notice from Cards: 
We are currently looking for more players in  

Norwegian Whist, Canasta (Thursdays) & Euchre. If 
interested, please attend the card program as  

noted in the Fall Program Book. Thanks! 

There’s always fun to be had at our Intergenerational 
Game Afternoons! Join us for our next events: Jan. 18th 
with children from the Family Centre, and Jan. 25th with 

the grade 5 students from Park Meadows Elementary 
School!  

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Mind Joggers 
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Free Initial Legal Consultation 

Wills...Estate Planning... 
and other matters as you may require. 

Nord-Bridge offers this service through 

                 

   

 
 
 

Upcoming FREE consultation dates:  
Dec. 12  *Now on Mondays* 

between the hours of 9:00 a.m. & 11:30 a.m. 
Contact the Nord-Bridge Reception Desk to schedule  

an appointment.  Phone: (403)329-3222 
This free service is for Nord-Bridge members only. 
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Programmer’s Report  
I can’t believe it’s the end of 2022! It was a great year! 
I am looking forward to Christmas holidays in BC this year as we will be skiing and snow shoe-
ing to get out and enjoy the fresh, crisp air! 
I want to give a special thanks to Jim Scott, who was the volunteer personal training specialist in 
our gym. Since 2009, he gave his time once a week to orientate new members in our gym.  
Unfortunately post-Covid has not worked out for him to continue, but we appreciate his many 
years of volunteer time for Nord-Bridge and wish him the best of luck in the future! 
We ended off last month with our annual Senior Health Fair hosted by the U of L Nursing  
students as part of their community experience from September to December. There were over 
20 vendors with very reliable and varied resources for anything senior related, not to mention 
some awesome door prizes! We appreciate how much work this entails. The nurses’ last day will 
be December 2nd so please give them a kind farewell. 

Starting this month, we are beginning to decorate for our 3rd annual Winter Wonderland Walk-Through on Friday,  
December 16th - we will have more than 30 Christmas trees throughout the main corridor of Nord-Bridge! There will 
be live holiday music, hot apple cider, photos with Santa, and even the chance to win a prize as part of our 25 days 
of Christmas fundraiser! Open to all and the entry fee is a non-perishable food item at the main front doors. For 
more info please see page 16 of the newsletter. 
I know many are waiting in anticipation for the next Winter programs to be released, so mark your calendars for 
Thursday, December 22nd. This will be the day the Winter Program Booklet will be published with all programs from 
art and fitness to mental health and wellness for January-June, 2023. Then on Thursday, January 5th Winter  
program registration will open at 8:30am. For more information on this please go to page 19 of the newsletter. 
Have a great Christmas and New Year everyone and stay happy and healthy! 

Ashley Kern - Program Coordinator 

 Condolences to: 
...The Ek family and the passing of Kay 

...The Vaclav family and the passing of Albina’s son, 

Frank Jr. 

...The Sleightholm family and the passing of Shirley 

(Dallas’ grandmother) 

...The Adams family and the passing of Jo-Ann 

...The DeAndra family and the passing of Mary 

Get Well Wishes to: 
...Elizabeth Arthur, who broke her arm and is now home 

...Ursula Hutchinson (Len’s wife), who is recovering 

from pneumonia and visual impairment at home 
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Wellness Coordinator/Outreach  
Merry Christmas Season. 

Well, another year is coming to an end. It has been so wonderful to be a part of your fitness journey. Let’s make 

2023 another active, healthy, and social year.  

Thursday, January 5th 8:30am is registration day for our upcoming programs. Check out our 
online registration. Just stop at the desk and make sure we have your correct E-mail, and that 
your membership is up to date.  I cannot wait to start another new year off with you. 
 

I got to enjoy Brian Adams at the Enmax at the beginning of the month. He still sounds the same and put on a fantastic 
concert. And now it’s that time when we transition from the warm weather to the cold. I’m excited for snow-shoeing 
season to start so I can enjoy the mountains again.  

A big Thank-you to Kathy Gill for all her help cleaning yoga supplies and getting us all put together for our 

classes. You are an amazing lady! We appreciate your kindness and thoughtfulness through the years in so many of our group programs. 

55+ Fitness Centre - WOW! What a crew working out in our fitness centre - it’s never too early to start your New Years resolutions. Book 

an orientation with us and let’s get started. 

Nord-Bridge offered, for the first time, a Minds in Motion program that brings caretakers and people with the early onset of          

Alzheimer’s together for group activities. This program provides the group with 45mins of adaptable physical fitness, along with a         

beverage and snack. Then we move into a social interactive cognitive program which includes fun activities to challenge the mind. If you 

have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Melanie Hillaby - Wellness Coordinator/Outreach (Mind - Body - Spirit) 
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Outreach is always looking for new members to help       
organize and run our 3rd Monday of the Month entertain-

ment. If you are not wanting to volunteer, then come and 
join in on the fun! Our next event is December 19th at 
1:30pm with our Jammers. Sign up at the front desk! 

Outreach Report 
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Lately, newer members have asked what’s going on in the Community Room? There’s music and laughter...It’s the Nord-Bridge         
Outreach Program! This program was started 30 years ago by one of the staff, Val Arkinstall, and continues to entertain our senior 
members, non-members and shut-ins who are wishing to enjoy some socialization. 
This program is held once a month, on the third Monday of the month from January to June. We provide entertainment, a snack, and 
fellowship for those who are able to join us. Invitations are sent out to various senior’s facilities announcing the theme, date and time 
of the event. Posters are also put up around the centre inviting anyone interested in joining us. The cost to those attending is $3.00 
per person to help cover the costs of the program. It’s important for those wishing to attend to call or stop at the front desk and sign 
up so we can ensure there is enough seating and food for all. 
To continue to be successful, this program relies heavily on volunteers - should you be interested in joining us, stop by the front desk 
and speak to one of the staff. We’d be happy to have you join us in entertaining our guests.  
~Judy Cartwright, Volunteer – Outreach Program 

Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre Outreach Program 
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense 
      Not the care 
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


